Parish of Stanstead

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 29th January 2015
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr. N. Theobald, Cllr C. Johnsen, Cllr D Wilson, Mr R. Kemp (SCC) and a member of the Police.                       
01.01.15    The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.05hours. 
Apology sent by Mr. R. Thake (SDC), Cllr. G. Lee, Cllr. A. Cleveland, Cllr S.Haynes. 
02.01.15    There were no declarations of interest at this meeting.
03.01.15    All were in agreement to sign the minuets of the 27th November as true records.
04.01.15    Meeting suspended at 20.15 hours to receive reports/comments:
i.          An update on Crime in the area was given by a member of the Police. There was one report of a vehicle being keyed in Valley View, Stanstead . A full crime report of all villages in the area can be seen on our Web Site.          

ii.         Mr. R.Kemp gave his for the New Year Report which can be viewed on our Web Site.   
The meeting was reconvened by the Chairman at 20.30 hours.
05.01.15   Playground.
i.         Weekly inspections/2015 carried out by Cllr. J. Boyes. All found to be in order.        
06.01.15   As from April it will be compulsory for all Councils to allow members of the public to view their financial matter on line.  Ours will be on our Web Site.         
07.01.15   Clerks Report is appended to these minuets.
08.01.15    The ongoing replacement posts for the signboard, is still ongoing.
09.01.15    Financial matters.
iii.       The Statement of Accounts were approved
iv.       This year’s Precept was agreed by all Councillors present, to be set at £8000.00. Our Government grant is for the additional sum of £331.00.  This is a decrease from last year.
Matters brought up to be discussed;

To discuss a Tender for the grass cutting of the Village Community Centre.

Free Membership to the Village Community Centre for all residents of Stanstead. 
These items will be placed on the next Agenda.
Date of next full meeting will be 26th March 2015
Enquiries to Yvonne Penman, 01787 282708 or email stansteadpc@gmail.com
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